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Kristi Richardson 
Administration 
 

7/17/25 

**Subject:** 

Class BB Liquor License Restrictions Discussion  

1. Background: 

A Class BB liquor license is for small bar-boutique gaming establishments not over 1,500 square feet. 

This ordinance currently has 6 restrictions listed within the ordinance.   

2. Current Status: 

I received questions regarding the restrictions currently imposed on entities holding a Class BB liquor 

license. This discussion also led to a complaint of another entity who is currently not in compliance 

with the current ordinance restrictions.  

3. Fiscal Impact: 

Changing this ordinance to the recommendations provided herein shall have no fiscal impact to the 

Village in relations to revenue collection, but has expense ramifications such as the legal professional 

services to amend the ordinance and codification costs.   

4. Legal Review (if applicable): 

Legal counsel was asked if the restrictions created with this ordinance were due to any state legal 

requirements surrounding the IL Video Gaming Act ILCS Ch 230, Act 40, in which the answer is no.  

5. Recommendation: 

Update 2-2-4 Letter E, #3 to strike juke boxes.  

Update 2-2-4 Letter E, #6 to strike or remove dartboards.  

6. Supporting Documents (if applicable): 

☐ Attached 

☐ Not Applicable 

 

**Signature:** 

 

___________________________________ 

Kristi Richardson – Village President 


